November 15, 2018

DPH’s Division of Sexual and Domestic Violence Prevention and Services has
developed a training that meets the requirements for licensure. This e-Learning tool
can be accessed from DPH’s Domestic and Sexual Violence Integration Initiatives
web page. (https://www.mass.gov/service-details/domestic-and-sexual-violence-
integration-initiatives). The Board will not hold a nurse responsible for the required
training until it is available. Nurses who renew after October 30, 2018 will have an
additional six months from the date of license renewal to complete the training.
Nurses who have renewed prior to the release of the training must complete the
training prior to their next license renewal. A nurse participating in a currently
approved in-person training program will be considered to have met the requirement
and does not need to take the online course by DPH. Refer to DPH’s Domestic and
Sexual Violence Integration Initiatives for training approval updates. (
https://www.mass.gov/service-details/domestic-and-sexual-violence-integration-
initiatives) Click here to read the full memo released by the Board of Registration in
Nursing.
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